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17 February 2015
Our ref: AS/L1561
Please quote above reference on all
future correspondence

Paul Gee

By email: gasnsolarservices@gmail.com

Dear Mr Gee
Email dated 2 February 2015

I refer to you email of 2 February 2015 in which you ask me to review the Board’s
disciplinary decision of July 2011,

I wish to advise that there is no legal authority for me to review a disciplinary decision of
the Board under the Plumbers, Gasfitters and Drainlayers Act 1976 (1976 Act”). The
only right in relation to a disciplinary decision of the Board under that Act was by way of
an appeal to the High Court. You exercised that right and your appeal was dismissed.
Under section 59(3) of the 1976 Act the decision of the High Court on an appeal is final.

Yours sincerely

Max Pedersen
Chief Executive/Registrar



